
Pelican Town Board Meeting Minutes 

October 17th, 2023 

 

A regular meeting of the Pelican Town Board was held Tuesday October 17th, 2023, at the 

Pelican Rapids Library.  Members present: Mitchell Egge, Brady Ballard, Sheila Johnson and 

Lloyd Nelson.  

 

Members absent: Lance Haugrud 

 

Others Present: Tyson Wells 

 

Mitchell called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.   

 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read. 

 

The Treasurer’s report was approved as read.   

 

Brady moved and Mitchell seconded to pay the following: 

 

Wells Construction 5,937.50 Road Grading & Signs 

Egges 4,000.35 Gravel 

Midwest Tree  15,570.00 Tree trimming Skunk Hill Road 

Payroll $4,880.35  

PERA $569.05  

Expense Reimbursement $122.89 PO Box and mileage 

Pelican Press $48.66  

   

   

   

   

   

   

- carried 

Old Business 

• Four signs still to be replaced, on order. 

• Midwest Tree Service did a good job on trimming trees on Skunk Hill Road. 

• Township e-mail addresses have been migrated to google mail. 

• Ditch where Mitchell suggested five yards of gravel previously should probably have 20 

yards – half on each side of the knoll of the road.  Need to look at rebuilding or more 

ditch work next spring.  210th by County 4. 

• Received five more dust guard payments.  Just a few outstanding.   

New Business 

• Will be a primary election on March 5th for the presidential primary – need to start 

thinking about election judges, training, etc.  Lloyd and Lance will be up for reelection in 

2024.  State primary election August 13 and the general election November 5th. 

• West Otter Tail Township Association meeting November 16.  Should try to attend as it’s 

been some time since we’ve attended in person. 

• Expect taxes to arrive during the week of the 23rd; will hold mailing a couple of bills until 

the funds arrive. 



• Motion made to request approximately 100 yards of sand salt from Otter Tail County for 

this winter. 

• Motion made to record electronic disbursement approvals – Lloyd for PERA and Sheila 

for Taxes. 

 

 

 

Upcoming meetings: 

  

Regular Board meeting  November 21st, 2023  6:00 PM Library 

WOTTA Fall meeting  November 16th, 2023  6:15 PM Sverdrup TWP 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned 6:45 PM      

                                                                                                                   _____________________ 

Lloyd Nelson, Clerk 

 

_____________________ 

Lance Haugrud, Chairman 


